DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
OFFICE OF ENVIRONMENTAL PLANNING

REVISION TO THE MONMOUTH COUNTY WATER QUALITY MANAGEMENT
PLAN

TAKE NOTICE that on £EB () 439G, pursuant to the provisions of the Water Quality
Planning Act, N.J.S.A. 58: 11A-1 et seq., and the Statewide Water Quality Management
Planning rules, N.J.A.C. 7:15-3.5, a revision to the Monmouth County Water Quality
Management Plan (WQMP) was adopted by the Department. This revision updates the
Colts Neck Township Wastewater Management Plan (WMP) for the proposed Colts Neck
High School which was previously known as the Freehold Regional High School. The

"WMP identified the projected population of this school as 1,600 students and 200 staff.

This population was to be served by a Cycle-Let system with an unspecified design
capacity and a 5,500 gallons per day (gpd) wastewater discharge to subsurface disposal
beds. ,

A draft New Jersey Pollutant Discharge Elimination System permit has now been issued
for this facility. The draft permit continues to identify the wastewater treatment system
for this facility as a recycling system with discharge to subsurface disposal beds.
However, under current Department standards and based on a projected student
population of only 1,300, the proposed design capacity of this facility is 32,500 gpd.

- Based on an alternate design proposal for Cycle-Let systems which is acceptable to the

Department's Bureau of Operational Ground Water Permits, the actual design capacity for
this facility will be approximately 13,000 gpd with a 6,000 gpd discharge to the subsurface

system. In addition, a correction to the WMP narrative was made to identify a portion of
Block 43, Lot 2, as part of the school site. This property is shown on the adopted Colts
Neck Township WMP sewer service area map, but was inadvertently not identified within
the narrative. Also, as part of this revision, a facility table for Colts Neck High School

was added to the WMP document. -
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